
Minutes of Rural West NAG held at Castlethorpe Village Hall 

At 7.30pm on 31 May 2012                                                                                                    

 

Item 1  Those Present 
D Courtman (Hanslope), T Mobley (Hanslope),   P Ayles (Castlethorpe), J Sweetland (Castlethorpe), 

J Earp (Castlethorpe),  G Lancaster (Hanslope), S Mobley (Hanslope), D Hinds (Castlethorpe),        

PC Andy Perry (TVP), PCSO K Martinson (TVP), PS A Paulden (TVP), 

 

Item 2  Apologies 
J Keane (Castlethorpe) 

 

Item 3  Minutes 
Minutes of previous meeting accepted with 3 ammendments. 

 

Item 4 Police Report & CSWs  
AP Team to visit Castlethorpe school to deliver presentation entitled “People Who Help Us”. 

Roger Matthews – parking issues. New line of enquiry. Hope this will help the situation. 

One new dog bin stored at Rose Lane Farm until required. 

CSW – New kit bag now supplied. Chantelle able to do training at roadside. Two Castlethorpe 

residents to be trained. 

Collision in Havesham. A Perry produced a document for NAG approval. Recommendation was that 

speed limit between Old and New Haversham should be reduced from 60 to 30 mph. A Perry 

informed meeting that this can be done at MK Council’s discretion. NAG supported proposal and 

Chair said she would contact Andrew Geary with all the details. Haversham Parish Council also to be 

informed. 

 

Item 5  Finance 
£82.52 held for NAG by Hanslope Parish Council. Some of this money to be used for financing the 

booklets produced for the schools by A Perry. 

 

Item 6  A.O.B. 
1) A) Dog exclusion zone ( Castlethorpe rec.) 

B) White lines to discourage inconsiderate parking in Castlethorpe. 

C) Parking bay outside Hanslope Surgery. 

As regards the above items no discussion could take place as R Ward (MKC) was not present. 

Chair stated that she would ask  R Ward to liaise directly with P Ayles and G Lancaster. 

2) Jubilee celebrations – notifications of road closures in villages. Police presence always 

welcome. 

3) J Sweetland raised issue of dog poo pinned on railings at Castlethorpe. PCSO K Martinson has 

visited Pat Homer regarding this issue. J Earp bitten by a dog – also dealt with by KM. 

4) Roger Matthews – parking. He may be breaking “Clean Neighbourhood” legislation. Council 

has visited him. GL thanked A Perry for all his efforts. 

5) Gold Street Stores burgled twice in 2 weeks. Crime Prevention Officers to visit Castlethorpe 

Village Shop.  

6) Sergeant A Paulden asked if priorities were still current. Is this the right time to consult again? 

7)  GL informed the meeting that CCTV for Hanslope Rec. would be between £2,000 - £5,000. 

Three quotes needed. 

8)  A Perry  stated that PC J Kendall’s last duty day would be 15 June. Rural West NAG asked 

AP to pass on our thanks for all that he helped us with in the past and to convey to him our 

good wishes for the  future. 

Next Meeting 
The next meeting is scheduled for 7.30pm  Thursday 6 Sept. 2012 at Rose Lane Farm, Forest Road, 

Hanslope. Hanslope Village Hall unavailable for this date. 


